
    
  

  

   

  

  

 

  

 

 
 

Freedom of Information request 

 
Thank you for your email dated 21 August 2020. You requested:  
 

Under the FOI Act please provide me with the advice and any correspondence 
that went to London Mayor Sadiq Khan regarding the “temporary closing of the 
residents discount scheme for new applicants” to the London congestion charge. 

 
Advice to the Mayor on the proposal to temporarily close the residents’ discount scheme 
to new applicants was part of wider discussions about a package of proposed temporary 
changes to the Congestion Charge. Advice took the form of discussions at meetings 
between Transport for London’s (TfL) senior officers and the Mayor and his team. I have 
attached relevant sections of meeting papers where this proposal was discussed with the 
Mayor.  
 
The Mayor took advice through the decision-making process, in which proposals were 
presented for him to consider. The materials that the Mayor considered before signing 
the relevant Mayoral Decision, including TfL’s Integrated Impact Assessment (IIA) of the 
proposal, are published on the GLA’s website. Below I have provided the relevant 
weblinks. I have noted where the proposed temporary change to the residents’ discount 
is considered, including the mitigations proposed to the original proposal to close the 
scheme to new applicants.  
 
Mayoral Decision:  
 
Proposal 7, paragraphs 2.27 to 2.33 concern the proposed temporary change to the 
residents’ discount:  
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/md2648_temporary_changes_to_the_c
ongestion_charge_-
signed.pdfhttps://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/md2648 temporary change

s_to_the_congestion_charge_-_signed.pdf 
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Integrated Impact Assessment:  
 
Pages 12, 14, 16, 46, 59, 65, 70, 78 of the IIA contain comments relevant to the 
proposed temporary change to the residents’ discount.  Page 78 and 79 of the IIA sets 
out the proposed mitigation to permit residents to apply for the residents’ discount 
between the 15 May (when the change was announced) and the 31 July instead of 
closing the scheme to new applicants from the 15 May: 
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/appendices 1-
4_1.pdfhttps://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/appendices_1-4_1.pdf  
 
(Please note the page references above refer to the page numbers on the IIA, and not to 
the PDF page numbers).  
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, ensuring that 
you quote the reference at the top of this letter.    
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer   
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain 
using the GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  



  

 

 
Meeting paper: TfL/ Mayor meeting 12 May 2020 
Extracts relevant to residents discount  
 

 
 



 

 
 

 

Meeting paper: TfL/ Mayor meeting 9 June 2020 
Extracts relevant to residents’ discount  

 



 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 




